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Please remember these parishioners who ask for your prayers.  
 
Connie Altman,  Mary Frank, Dean Lewis, Katelyn DeRycke,   
Evelyn DeSplinter, Christine Sand Dunahee, Mary Ellen Hoogerwerf, 
Dan Longeville, Barry Miller, Vera Minnaert, Loretta Minnaert,  
Gia Samuels, Nick Schebler, Alice Van Kerrebroeck,  Mary Lou Moens,  
Dick Martens,  Barb DeRew, Millie Loncka, Carol Taets Bogner, 
Berniece Cathelyn, Elsie Van Vooren,  Ashley Egan, Bill Rambo,  
Phyllis DeMay,  Denise Haverback, Rosella Vandersnick. 

We would like to thank our Parishioners who have sent in 
contributions to St. Anthony's, Sacred Heart, and St. 

Mary's.  This is helping us in this time when there are no 
regular Sunday collections.  Each parish can send their  

Sunday contribution to:  
PO Box 210, Atkinson IL 61235. 

During the shelter in place order, bulletins are on our 
website www.theheartandthelily.org  
- they are updated weekly. Please check them out!  

As stated in a letter from the Bishop’s Office dated May 13, 2020, we are continuing with no public Masses for the time being. However, there is 
the possibility to receive Holy Communion outside of Mass and out-of-doors. Please, know that you are still dispensed from the obligation of 
attending Mass. It would be advisable for those with existing medical conditions, or sick or of a certain age to remain at home and not come to 
take communion. For those who are well physically and understanding the risks of these times, may come for confession and or communion to 
be distributed in the parking lots of Sacred Heart and St. Anthony’s. 
 
There will be the opportunity to also go to confession. You will have the option of going anonymously or face - to - face. 
 

Saturdays (Beginning May 16) 
 

SA - Confession ONLY from 3 pm - 3:45 pm 
 

Sundays (Beginning May 17) 
 

SH:       8 am - 8:30 am - Confession and/or Communion 
SA:    10 am - 10:30 am - Confession and/or Communion 

 
*Those going to confession - a mask or face covering will be required 

 
**Those coming to receive communion will remain in your car and be directed by attendants. If cars would enter at the Entrance on Church 
Street and exit at the exit on Main Street at St. Anthony’s.   At Sacred Heart  please use the entrance on Main Street and use the Exit on State 
Street. 
 
***For Communion there will be a ritual lead by Father or one of the Deacons. To receive communion, I suggest you have your hand/hands 
open and arms resting at the base of the open window. 
                      
 

Any Changes will be on our website or Facebook page 

The Diocese of Peoria has been given a coadjutor Bishop to assist Bishop Jenky. His name is Bishop Louis Tylka from    
Chicago. He has been appointed to assist Bishop Jenky and to succeed him as Bishop when Bishop Jenky retires. Please see 
the second page of the bulletin for the press release. Welcome to our new Bishop!      

               Online Resources Available  
 
Area Churches Streaming: St. Pius X Parish (Rock Island) 
                                            Christ The King Parish (Moline) 
                                            Sacred Heart (Rock Island) 
                                            St. Mary’s (Spanish Mass),  Moline 
T.V.:              EWTN 
Radio:              Relevant Radio (KTJT 95.3) 

“The Word Among Us” Since many of us will not be able 
to attend Mass, “The Word Among Us” has decided to  

unlock all the material on their magazine’s website,  

including our daily meditations. We hope that many of you 
will take advantage of this opportunity to join the  

worldwide Church in prayer. Use the following to access 
their website: https://wau.org/ coronavirus/ and click on 
Daily Mass Readings  

 
Please visit cdop.org/coronavirus/   for online resources, Mass 

online, Our Sunday Visitor, Magnificat links and all  
Diocesan Communications.  

St. Anthony’s Annual Spring Raffle 2020  
Only 500 Tickets Will Be Sold   The odds of  

winning are an incredible 1 in 39  
 

Main Event Drawing - Rescheduled to June 7, 12:30 p.m. 
Grand Prize $10,000 

Seller of Grand Prize Ticket Wins $1,000 
2nd Prize $2,000 

3rd – 5th Prizes $1,000 Each 
6th – 8th Prizes $500 Each 

9th – 13th Prizes $250 
Ticket Price $100.00 

ST. ANTHONY’S SPRING RAFFLE UPDATE 
 

The Spring Raffle Drawing has been moved to June 7th due to present health safety conditions. The drawing will be held at 12:30 P.M. and 
will be streamed live on Facebook as you do not have to be present to win. We plan to have the Brunch at a later time when restrictions are 
lifted. To date we have sold 400 tickets which leaves 100 left to sell. This is about the same as we were last year at this time. Please call the 
parish office at 309-936-7900  if you need more tickets to sell. If you have tickets to turn in please mail them to the parish office at:  
St. Anthony’s Church: P.O. Box 210  Atkinson, IL 61235 or call the parish office at 309-936-7900 and someone will get back to you on how 
to drop off your ticket. The proceeds from this year’s Raffle will be used to make the final payment on the Stained-Glass Window  
Restoration and Protection project at Church.  
 
The Resurrection Window has been restored and reinstalled through the generosity of St. Anthony’s Altar and Rosary Society. The  
remaining  9 windows are currently being restored by the Glass Heritage Co. of Davenport and will be reinstalled this Summer.  

GET FORMED 
 

Go to stjohnstmaryqc.formed.org    Set up a login & 
password and check out the catholic platform for  
movies and study!  

CHAIR LIFT TO THE CHOIR LOFT: To meet the needs of some of the St. 
Anthony’s Choir members we have embarked on a chair lift project. The chair lift 
to the choir loft  has been installed in the stairway near the bathroom in the vesti-
bule of the Church. Special thanks to those who helped prepare the stairway for 
the installation: Gary Olson, Ben Raschke, Brian Carmichael, Tony Bros, Gerry 
Franks and Mary Kay Franks. In addition to looking forward to getting back to 
Mass, won’t it be nice to hear St. Anthony’s Choir singing again?  
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Prayer to send your Guardian Angel to Mass Go, my Angel 
Guardian dear, To church for me, the Mass to hear. Go, kneel de-
voutly at my place and treasure for me every grace. At the offertory 
time please offer me to God Divine. All I have and all I am, present 
it with the Precious Lamb. Adore for me the great Oblation. Pray for 
all I hold most dear be they far or be they near. Remember too, my 
own dear dead for whom Christ's Precious Blood was shed. And at 
communion bring to me Christ's Flesh and Blood, my food to be. To 
give me strength and holy grace a pledge to see Him face to face. 
And when the Holy Mass is done then with His blessing, come back 
home. Amen  

 
Prayers of Spiritual Communion  
 
My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most Holy Sacrament. I love 
You above all things, and I desire to receive You into my soul. Since I can-
not at this moment receive You sacramentally, come at least  
spiritually into my heart. I embrace You as if You were already there and 
unite myself wholly to You. Never permit me to be separated from You. 
Amen.—St. Alphonsus Ligouri. 
 
At Your feet, O my Jesus, I prostrate myself and I offer You repentance  
of my contrite heart, which is humbled in its nothingness and in Your holy 
presence. I adore You in the Sacrament of Your love, the ineffable  
Eucharist. I desire to receive You into the poor dwelling that my heart offers 
You. While waiting for the happiness of sacramental communion, I wish to 
possess You in spirit. Come to me, O my Jesus, since I, for my part, am 
coming to You! May Your love embrace my whole being in life and in 
death. I believe in You, I hope in You, I love You. Amen. 
  —Raphael Cardinal Merry del Val 

Geneseo-Atkinson Food Pantry—The Food pantry will only be 
open on Tuesday mornings from 9 am to 11:30 am. During this 
time we will offer curbside food pick up to our clients. If you need 
immediate assistance please leave a message at 944-3165 or email 
geneseopantry@gmail.com. Our free shopping area will remain 
closed. We will not be taking clothing or household donations 
until  further notice. We thank you for your continued prayers for 
our clients, volunteers and staff. 

ST. MARYS OF THE FIELD SHRINE 
HOLY HOUR UPDATE 

 
Holy Hours will resume when restrictions are lifted and  

public Masses resume. For updates please visit St. Mary of 
the Fields Shrine Facebook page or the website:  

http://stmaryofthefieldsshrine.weebly.com 

St. Mary of the Fields Shrine 
 

2019 Monthly Holy Hour Schedule 
 
June 7th @ 2pm Our Lady of Knock 
July 5th @  2pm: Our Lady of Loreto 
August 2nd @ 2 pm: Our Lady of Guadalupe 
September 6th @ 2pm: Our Lady of the  
                         Immaculate Conception 
October 4th at 2pm: Our Lady of Fatima 
October 13th: Mass & Holy Hour 103rd  
    Anniversary of the Miracle of the Sun at Fatima 

 

Parish Staff 
Rev. S. Stephen Engelbrecht, Pastor 
  frengelbrecht@stanthonysatkinson.org 
  (309) 936-7900 
 
Deacon Nicholas Simon 
 nicksimon@juno.com  
 (309) 945-2436  
 
Deacon Marshall Plumley 
     mvlplum@gmail.com 
      (309) 944-2219 
 
Bonnie VanDeVelde, Parish Secretary 
Valerie Plumley, Finance Bookkeeper 
office@stanthonysatkinson.org 
(309) 936-7900 
Office Hours: Tue & Thur 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday:  3:00 to 3:30 pm at St. Anthony    
Sunday:  7:30 a.m. to 7:50 a.m. at Sacred Heart 
or by appointment with priest. 
 

Area Parishes 
St. Malachy (Geneseo) 

Saturday 5pm, Sunday 8:15 and 10:30 am 
St. John Paul II (Kewanee) 

Saturday 5:00pm, Sunday: 7:00, 9:00 am;  
11:30pm Spanish 

St. John Vianney (Cambridge) 
Sunday at 8:00 am and 4:00 pm 

 
Baptism for Infants 

Please call for an appointment to schedule 
Baptism preparation for your family. 

 
Holy Matrimony 

Please arrange an appointment with a priest at 
least eight months before the proposed 

wedding date to allow time for all necessary 
marriage preparation. 

 
Anointing of the Sick 

Call the church anytime someone is dying.  If 
you are unable to attend Mass (hospitalized or 
at home)  please call so Holy Communion  and  

pastoral care can be administered.               

New Parishioners 
Welcome to our parishes! Please call the 

church office to register or if you have 
questions about our community.  

 
Parish Cemeteries  

St. Anthony Cemetery: Contact Bill 
Carmichael, Jr., (309)936-7651.  Sacred Heart 

Cemetery: Contact Adam DeRycke at  
(309) 935-6080 

 
Parish Halls Rental 

The halls of both parishes are available for 
receptions and other gatherings.  Please 

contact the office for further details. 
 

Bulletin Deadline 
Copy must be submitted by Wednesday at 

4:00 pm to: office@stanthonysatkinson.org or 
mailing to PO Box 210, Atkinson, IL 61235            

     

NEWS RELEASE Catholic Diocese of Peoria May 11, 2020  
  

Pope Francis Appoints the Reverend Louis Tylka as Coadjutor Bishop of the Diocese of Peoria  
  

 PEORIA, IL: Today the Vatican announced that His Holiness, Pope Francis, has appointed the Reverend Louis Tylka, a priest of the 
Archdiocese of Chicago, as the Coadjutor Bishop of the Diocese of Peoria.  
 Coadjutor Bishop-Elect Tylka, 49, is currently Pastor of St. Julie Billiart in Tinley Park, Illinois. He has a well-deserved reputation as 
being a very popular pastor in the Archdiocese of Chicago. He is known as a man of holiness and prayer, generous in service, who knows how to 
encourage the talents of others in collaborative ministry. The Diocese of Peoria will be enormously blessed by the service and leadership of this 
gifted and friendly pastor.  
 Coadjutor Bishop-Elect Tylka has served as Pastoral Associate at St. Michael Parish, Orland Park (1996-2003) and at Ss. Faith, Hope 
and Charity, Winnetka (2003-2004). He served as Pastor of Mater Christi and the Shrine of Mary, Mother of Mothers, North Riverside  
(2004-2014). Additionally Coadjutor Bishop-Elect Tylka has served on the Presbyteral Council of the Archdiocese of Chicago – serving as Chair 
of the Council from 2015 to present.  
 He is a native of Harvey, Illinois, born on May 26, 1970, and is the youngest of six children of Louis and the late Norma Tylka. He has 
five older sisters: Linda Tylka, Brenda Landau (Matthew), Therese Dunning (Steve), Patricia Arvia (James), and Mary Lou Bryant (Gordon). His 
family settled in Hazel Crest, Illinois and were parishioners of St. Joseph Catholic Church in Homewood. Coadjutor Bishop-Elect Tylka attended 
St. Joseph Grammar School, Class of 1984, and Marian Catholic High School, Class of 1988. After a year of studies at Purdue University, he 
transferred to Niles College Seminary of Loyola University, graduating in 1992.  
 His seminary formation took place at the University of Saint Mary of the Lake, Mundelein Seminary and he was ordained a priest of 
Jesus Christ for the Archdiocese of Chicago by Joseph Cardinal Bernardin on May 18, 1996. Bishop Jenky issued the following statement on the 
occasion of the Vatican’s announcement: “I know that I speak for all the priests, deacons, consecrated religious, and faithful of the Catholic  
Diocese of Peoria who join with me in giving heartfelt thanks to Almighty God and to our Holy Father Pope Francis for sending us the Most  
Reverend Louis Tylka as Coadjutor Bishop-Elect. He has worked in parishes for his entire priesthood, and I know that he will bring enormous 
talent, zeal, and a warm personality to the service of God and neighbor here in Central Illinois. I have assured Bishop Tylka that he can expect an 
enthusiastic welcome in our Local Church, and that we look forward to his pastoral ministry and leadership. Upon my retirement, I will be happy 
to know that he will become the 9th Bishop of Peoria. More than a year ago, I began to experience some growing mobility problems due to  
arthritis and spinal issues. Through the Papal Nuncio, I therefore petitioned our Holy Father Pope Francis to appoint a Coadjutor Bishop to help 
me in the administration of our Diocese, which covers 26 counties in Central Illinois. I am extremely grateful to the Pope for granting my request 
and sending us this good shepherd.”  
 Coadjutor Bishop-Elect Tylka will serve as the Coadjutor Bishop for the Diocese of Peoria. A coadjutor bishop is an assistant bishop 
with the right of succession as the next ordinary or diocesan bishop. Bishop Jenky will continue to direct the Diocese of Peoria until his retirement. 
When his retirement is accepted, the coadjutor bishop automatically becomes the next Bishop of Peoria. Bishops are required at age 75 to submit 
their resignation to the Pope. Bishop Jenky turns 75 in March 2022. Upon the retirement of Most Reverend Daniel Jenky, Coadjutor Bishop-Elect 
Tylka will succeed Bishop Jenky and will become the 9th Bishop of the Diocese of Peoria.  
 
##### Given the strict quarantine now imposed upon the State of Illinois due to the corona virus, plans for Coadjutor Bishop-Elect Tylka’s  
Episcopal Ordination and Installation that will take place at the Cathedral of St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception, Peoria, Illinois may be  
undecided for some time.  



St. Anthony and Sacred Heart Catholic Churches    +    Sunday April 19, 2020 


